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Mr. President,

My delegation would like to thank the delegation of Italy for the presentation of its 2nd national report on UPR.

We appreciate the steps taken by Italy for the promotion and protection of human rights in the last 4 years. It is indeed encouraging to note that Italy has made efforts to implement recommendations received during the 1st cycle of the UPR. 

For the advancement of promotion and protection of human rights in Italy, my delegation would like to make the following recommendations:

1. To establish national human rights institution in accordance with Paris Principles;

2. To continue to strengthen National Office against Racial Discrimination with the view to combat hate speech and protect Roma, racial and religious minorities including Muslims from violence and discrimination; 

3. To ensure prosecution in cases where xenophobic crimes against racial and religious minorities are committed; and

4. To take concrete steps for the elimination of all forms of discrimination against migrants.
I thank you
